

## **Cycle Chesterfield Monthly Committee Meeting 13/1/26 (online)**

**Present:** Alastair Meikle (Chair), Martin Farr (Secretary), Ian Menzies (Treasurer), Sharon Stone (Memberships), Chris Allen, Paul Faulkener, Megan Cook, Andy Dunn

**Apologies:** Dean Sas (Social Media), Tony Ford (Committee/Newsletter), Kathy Farr, Chris Radcliffe

**Minutes of previous meeting 9/9/25:** approved

### **Updates on outstanding actions:**

	<b>ACTION</b>	<b>Progress</b>	<b>Owner</b>
<b>1</b>	<b>Fact finding – DCC budget</b>	<b>Completed - DISCHARGED</b>	<b>MF</b>
<b>2</b>	<b>Draft cycle audit to prepare</b>	<b>Ongoing – DISCHARGED</b>	<b>MF</b>
<b>3</b>	<b>Objectives 2026</b>	<b>Objectives rolled over - DISCHARGED</b>	<b>MF</b>
<b>4</b>	<b>CUK Glow ride</b>	<b>Completed - DISCHARGED</b>	<b>AM</b>
<b>5</b>	<b>Link for Queensberry tunnel support</b>	<b>DISCHARGED</b>	<b>AM</b>
<b>6</b>	<b>Route Cutbacks</b>	<b>Completed - DISCHARGED</b>	<b>MF</b>

### **Secretary Report (MF)**

No matters arising

### **Treasurer Report (IM)**

Balance £3309 which is a reduction since September 2025 (£3748).

### **Membership report: (SS)**

Current totals unclear as it is a renewal period. Approx 50 per cent have renewed so far.

### **Planning Report (AM)**

Nothing to report

### **Social Media Report (DS)**

No update

## **Newsletter (JD)**

Intention to relaunch in March. Members asked for views and from limited response, local articles, especially on rides were favoured along with Interview a member, sales and some inclusion of info from surrounding groups. Agreed to move to 3 editions per year, Spring (March), Summer (June) and autumn (Oct)

## **ITEMS**

### **Planning Objectives**

AM to organise meetings with key stakeholders for Waterside

### **Newsletter**

See above

### **Calendar / Community Cycle Club**

AM to discuss with CUK the benefits of continuing and the transfer across to CC rather than staying with Inclusive Pedals. MF to start looking at rides programme for year

### **Meeting Venues**

Currently will continue with St Thomas due to reliability but ideally would prefer to move back to town centre. Members meetings in March, June and October AGM plus Christmas social

### **EMCCA Transport Plan consultation**

MF to prepare CC response

### **Any Other Business**

- AM reminded the committee that anyone was welcome to come and promote CC at the Inclusive Pedal Dr Bike workshops

**Next meeting will be online committee meeting Tues 10<sup>th</sup> February**

### **NEW ACTIONS**

	ACTION	Progress	Owner
1	Planning Meeting for newsletter	Meet Trudy and Tony and draft articles	MF/AM/TF
2	Draft Rides programme		MF
3	EMCCA Transport plan response		MF
4	Fault reporting reminder email		MF

